
MASS OVER THE INTERNET, Father Tony has asked me to post the following statement. 

STATEMENT FROM FATHER TONY 

It is important to understand that the obligation to take part in the Mass each Sunday is an 
obligation to do what is reasonable. A committed Catholic who values the Eucharist will want 
to be at Mass, not simply out of a sense of obligation, but from a desire to share in Christ’s 
sacrifice and to be nourished with the bread of life. 

One would expect such a person to do all that is “reasonable” to do so. 

Each individual must decide what is “reasonable” in their circumstances. 

Clearly if health or medical advice suggest that it would be unwise to go to Mass there can 
be no obligation. 

If in coming weeks we are not allowed to celebrate Mass in public then there can be no 
obligation. 

In such circumstances following Mass on TV or via the internet would be a wonderful way of 
keeping close to the worshipping community. We should not however confuse the issue by 
reference to Sunday obligation. There can be no obligation to do what is not actually 
possible in the circumstances. 

Father Tony 

 

https://www.facebook.com/tony.green.58760?fref=gs&__tn__=%2CdK-R-R&eid=ARAN1c8iETs9g4SrgfV3rBuYLPAx29CwBIwO-22Y3PU5dT1yS2ifw4cZynxIP7QrDF87SARcxw8_s9f2&dti=289562958175720&hc_location=group

